
 

1 

NOTICE OF PREPARATION OF 
DRAFT SUPPLEMENTAL ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT REPORT 

ORINDA WATER TREATMENT PLANT 
DISINFECTION IMPROVEMENTS PROJECT 
EAST BAY MUNICIPAL UTILITY DISTRICT 

 
AUGUST 15, 2019 

 
TO:  Responsible and Trustee Agencies, Organizations, and Interested Parties 
 
FROM: East Bay Municipal Utility District 
  375 Eleventh Street, MS 701 
  Oakland, CA 94607-4240 
 
SUBJECT: Notice of Preparation of a Draft Supplemental Environmental Impact Report for the Orinda 

Water Treatment Plant Disinfection Improvements Project   
 
The East Bay Municipal Utility District (EBMUD), acting as lead agency under the California Environmental 
Quality Act (CEQA), is preparing a Supplemental Environmental Impact Report (SEIR) for the Orinda Water 
Treatment Plant (WTP) Disinfection Improvements Project (Project). This Project is a modification of the 
disinfection improvements at the Orinda WTP analyzed in EBMUD’s Water Treatment and Transmission 
Improvements Program (WTTIP) EIR, which was certified in 2006. 
 
AGENCIES:  EBMUD requests your input regarding the scope and content of the environmental information 
that is germane to your agency’s statutory responsibilities in connection with the proposed Project. 
 
ORGANIZATIONS AND OTHER INTERESTED PARTIES:  EBMUD requests comments from 
organizations and interested parties regarding the environmental issues associated with construction and operation 
of the proposed Project.  
 
PROJECT TITLE:  Orinda Water Treatment Plant Disinfection Improvements Project  
 
PROJECT LOCATION:  The Orinda WTP is located at 190 Camino Pablo on a 25-acre site in the City of 
Orinda, CA. The Project site is located north of Highway 24 and is bounded by Camino Pablo on the southwest 
and San Pablo Creek on the northeast (see Figure 1). The Orinda WTP site is bisected by Manzanita Drive, a 
public street. 
 
PROJECT PURPOSE:  The Orinda WTP serves more than 800,000 EBMUD customers, including customers in 
the City of Orinda. The Project will upgrade and replace existing facilities and construct new facilities at the 
Orinda WTP as part of EBMUD’s WTTIP. WTTIP improvements are necessary to address system-wide water 
treatment and distribution needs to ensure a reliable water supply for current and future customers.  

At the Orinda WTP, the current water treatment process will be improved by adding ultraviolet (UV) and chlorine 
disinfection after water treatment at the Orinda WTP filters. Adding disinfection improvements post-filtration will 
reduce the formation of disinfection by-products (e.g., trihalomethanes, THMs) which form when chlorine reacts 
with naturally-occurring organic matter in water. In addition, the Project will improve disinfection reliability, 
improve operational flexibility, and reduce disinfection complexity. The Project will provide reliable water 
treatment infrastructure that meets long-term operational needs and will continue to meet drinking water and 
environmental regulations to achieve EBMUD’s internal long-term water quality goals.  

PROJECT DESCRIPTION:  The Project includes demolition of an existing maintenance building and 
construction of a new disinfection facility comprised of a new above-ground two-story maintenance and ultra-
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Figure 1 
Project Location 
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Figure 2 
Project Components 


